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Wednesday 10th June 2020 
Dear parents and carers, 
 

I hope that you and your families are well. It has been lovely to welcome back some of our 
children from the year groups that the government has specified. As I am sure you can 
imagine, it has taken a lot of planning to welcome these groups back under the current 
guidelines. I would like to say a huge thank you to the staff and families at the school for 
making this transition as smooth as possible.  
 
Today was the first day we welcomed back our two Y6 bubbles, with Monday being our first 
day for Y1 and last week being the start back for Reception. With that in mind, please note 
that we are not currently taking additional requests beyond the prior deadline of 25th May for 
these year groups. However, we will notify you if we have additional capcity for children to 
return to R, Y1 or Y6. We continue to work really hard to not only meet the government and 
Local Authority’s expectations, but also continue to provide home learning materials for 
everyone. Please do bear in mind that some of our teachers are working in school with 
children from another class, leading their learning at the same time as setting and feeding back about home 
learning for their own class.  
 
At the same time, we are always looking to provide the very best offer we can. As you will know, we review our 
complete offer on a weekly basis, being mindful of the wellbeing of children, parents and staff. At this point, we are 
aiming to start to offer video meetings for pupils – in particular those that will not be returning to school. You will 
have seen an email from me earlier this week that invited you to read and agree to the formal agreement about how 
these sessions will operate. The main focus of these is currently pastoral. We cannot currently offer lessons in this 
format because of the demands of our staff in face-to-face sessions in school. However, if this changes, we will let 
you know.  
 
Thank you to those of you who took the Flat Shelford Staff on an adventure! Miss Nairac has 
compiled an album of the Flat Shelford Staff adventures, which you can see here. 
 
Finally, we are very grateful to our PTA for taking the time to set  up our book wishlist (see 
below for further detials). The staff are absolutely delighted to see so many of the texts 
already purchased for our lovely refurbished library and classrooms – thank you! 
With best wishes,  
Chris Grey, Headteacher 

Newsletter in 60 seconds! 
The video version of our 

Newsletter in 60s can be found 
here. 

June Menu for those 
attending school: 

15th – Spaghetti 
Bolognese 

16th – Pizza 
17th  – Roast turkey 
18th  – Chicken Kebab 
19th  – Fish & chips 
Alternative each day – 
Jacket Potato 

 

mailto:office@shelford.cambs.sch.uk
http://www.shelfordschool.org.uk/
http://www.shelfordschool.org.uk/website/flat_shelford_school_staff_challenge/484180
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9RjXkNijTmg
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9RjXkNijTmg
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9RjXkNijTmg
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Announcements 
Communication 
If you need to touch base with the teacher who is leading a bubble and it is not your child’s normal teacher, please 
email through the office. This helps our staff to keep submissions and home learning requests separate from their 
face-to-face bubbles in school – thank you! 
 
Safeguarding 
Safeguarding of children is everyone’s responsibility. Please see the poster here from the NSPCC and the poster 
here from the Local Authority about how to report concerns about the challenges families may be facing.  
 
School Wishlist – Run by the PTA 
The lovingly redecorated school library is in desperate need of new books. The PTA has an Amazon Wishlist full of 
book ideas suggested by the teachers. It’s a low effort, great way to support the school. If you buy from the list the 
book will be sent straight to the school.  
 
Why not:  

- Buy a book just because you feel like it or because there’s one on the list you know is great 
- Buy a book instead of birthday sweets for the class (especially right now)  
- Send the link to family and friends as an alternative to presents for your children (if you’re bursting at the 

seams at home!)  
- Buy a book as a thank you for the effort the school and staff are currently making in difficult circumstances  
- Send the link to ANYONE interested in supporting the school 

 
All books very gratefully received! No obligation to buy from Amazon - If you’d rather buy a book from the list 
elsewhere and have it posted/delivered to the school it would be equally welcome.  
Thank you 
PTA  
 
National Bike week 6-14th June  
Cycling has been a great release for many families during the pandemic and we hope you’ll continue to enjoy 
cycling with the family and celebrate by taking part in the Bike Week festivities between 6-14 June. It’s your 
chance to celebrate all that’s great about cycling. The latest Government rules say although we have to maintain 
our social distancing and be at home where we can, unlimited exercise is now permitted. To help keep families 
active during this time Cambridgeshire Road Safety Officers are promoting Cycling UK’s free Bike Week resource 
pack with indoor and outdoor activities you can do as a family. From cooking to colouring, to bike challenges, it’s got 
it all. https://www.cyclinguk.org/bikeweek/activities-for-families  
 
National Book Voucher Competition! 
Please support us in the National Book Voucher Competition. There are 2 events. Firstly, the school has the 
opportunity to win £5,000 of book tokens to enhance our pupils’ reading materials – click here to nominate us. 
Secondly, there is a competition for children to design a book token. The winning design wins a book token for each 
member of their class!  

 
 

mailto:office@shelford.cambs.sch.uk
http://www.shelfordschool.org.uk/
http://www.shelfordschool.org.uk/storage/secure_download/SnFmcnE1Yjg4eWxmYWpqbTFpTTlkdz09
http://www.shelfordschool.org.uk/storage/secure_download/WlJQMXNFM0dRUFhzTml3ZGx1MTN4QT09
https://www.cyclinguk.org/bikeweek/activities-for-families
https://www.nationalbooktokens.com/schools?utm_source=nbt&utm_medium=email&utm_content=win-5000&utm_campaign=schools-campaign-2020
https://www.nationalbooktokens.com/create-a-national-book-token-for-your-class
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RE Competition: 
Get involved in the 2020 Spirited Arts competition! (4 year olds – 19 year olds) 

Join hundreds of schools from around the world taking part in this year's Spirited Arts competition! We 
welcome entries in (almost!) any artform you can think of, including: Art (painting, drawing, sketching etc); 
Poetry; Photography; Dance; Music; Drama; Sculpture. 

Winning entries will provide a good response to one of the 5 themes (below), and judges will be asking is it 

original? Is it well-crafted? And (most importantly!) is it excellent RE?  

To enter, pupils should create a piece of artwork related to the themes below and write a short 

summary of their work (prompt to support writing below).  

Entries should be submitted to year6@shelford.cambs.sch.uk by 30th June 2020.  
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Free School Meals 
Those families entitled to free school meals are currently being provided with vouchers through the national voucher 
scheme. The school has completed all the necessary requests, but the system is not currently able to meet the 
demand. Therefore there is some delay to these coming out each week.   
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